St Bride’s Primary School- Parent Council
Minute of meeting on 4th December 2023
Present: Mrs Cleland (HT), Mrs O’Hara, Cara Boyle, Joanna Pugh, Christabel Boyle (minute), Lauren Millar, Nicola Stubbs, Marie Clare Gair (Chair), Cllr Cal Dempsey, Michelle Holton, Paul McLaughlin, Jennifer Mackinnon, Vicky Stewart, Anne-Marie Cusack, Cara Boyle, Cllr McCreary, Cllr Devlin
Apologies:  Ruth Welsh, Michelle Holton
1.Welcome and apologies
Introductions were made and a welcome was given to our new members. 
2. Minutes of previous meeting.
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

3. Matters arising
3.1 Award Ceremony for P7s

Some parents have raised the issue about the Award ceremony for the P7s having changed last year and trophies and prizes not being given out as they have previously.

Mrs Cleland explained that at the time of the Award ceremony last year parents seemed very positive about the change. The change was made in order to be more inclusive and make sure every child was recognised for what they had achieved. A discussion was then had about how to recognise all talents and it was said that parents in previous years have been very disgruntled when some children receive an award and others do not. Mrs Cleland said she would consider how the school can capture the views of the P7s regarding this matter and will consider asking the pupil council. It was discussed whether to seek the views of all parents, but it was agreed that it was the P7s’ ceremony and not the parents’ ceremony and it would be perhaps best to stick with this change for now and see how it works out.
3.2 School trips-what’s planned?
It was queried what school trips are planned for this year? Mrs Cleland described how the school used to do a whole school trip, but this has not happened since the pandemic. Mrs Cleland described the challenges of arranging buses for the trip and the cost of them as well as the cost of entrance fees. PEF money cannot be accessed in the same way to subsidise the cost and as a result the cost will be higher for the parents. It was discussed how such a trip for a family of four can be prohibitively expensive and so if not available through the school, some children may be missing out and never get to visit such places. 

Mrs Cleland explained how doing the whole summer outing again would be the school’s preference. The school will need to start making enquiries in January 2024 regarding cost and feasibility. Parent helpers, which can be up to 25 of them have to be paid for as well as teachers. Parents are getting better at asking the school for assistance with less affordable costs.

A suggestion was made that the outing could be a trip to a country park with packed lunches and crafts. However Mrs Cleland said this was very weather dependent and it was better to book something to ensure the trip would go ahead. 

3.3 Response to Relationships, Sexual Health and Parenthood consultation process.
The new guidance has omitted all reference to Catholic schools. 

This has been addressed in the Head Teacher’s report. 

The Chair thinks we did get quite a good response to the consultation and it was helpful putting out the link for the response process to all parents. 

South Lanarkshire Council has also submitted a robust response on the importance of Catholic schools needing to be referred to and recognised. 

Mrs Cleland said there is a Head Teachers’ meeting in January to discuss it further.
4. Head Teacher’s Report
Catholic Education 

We recently sent out information on the consultation regarding the revised guidance for Relationship, Sexual Health and Parenthood (RSHP) as this had omitted all mention of the Catholic sector. This is obviously massively significant to the specific character of our school and the RE curriculum that we teach. I am aware that this has been addressed by schools across SLC, however, have also been made aware that Carole Mackenzie (Head of Education) has also submitted a “robust response” on behalf of SLC. In addition to this she has met with Bishop Toal and the importance of our Faith schools was high on the agenda. Mrs Mackenzie is committed to supporting Catholic education and in particular issues such as NQT placements, Catholic approval and appointments and recruitment. 

HTs have been invited to a meeting on the 31st of January to discuss the current approvals and I will be attending. 

It is important to note that if there is not a Catholic NQT or supply teacher available then the view is that we need to take a pragmatic approach to avoid Catholic schools being at a disadvantage. Primary schools are required to make internal arrangements to ensure that the teaching of RE/Preparation of Sacraments is carried out by a teacher who holds Catholic approval and a Catholic Teachers Certificate. 

It is excellent to see these matters being acknowledged and addressed at both Local Authority and National levels and I would like to thank all the parents and carers who took the time to respond to the consultation. 

Staffing 

This leads me on to our own staffing. This term has seen Mrs Tierney retire after 13 years at St. Bride’s and the children gave her a beautiful send off. Mrs Tierney expressed her thanks to the families and pupils who were so kind to her as she moved on to the next and hopefully more restful chapter.

In addition to this Mrs Campbell started her Maternity Leave with Baby Campbell being born on Thursday. Mum and baby are doing well and we look forward to them visiting the school. 

Miss Fraser has moved into Primary 4 until the end of term. 

We have Mrs Malley and Mrs Orr covering the vacancies and this allows us to provide our class cover and support for learning. 

We have 2 more maternity leaves expected to start in the new year and I am in regular contact with personnel about securing the cover for these and will keep parents updated as and when I can. 

On Wednesday the 29th of November I interviewed with the principal teacher from St. Mary’s in Hamilton and we appointed Miss Rankin as our Acting Principal Teacher whilst Mrs Campbell is on Maternity leave. I am sure you will join me in congratulating her in securing this position. 

Council Budget Proposals

Increases to the cost of living coupled with a reduction in Scottish Government funding to local authorities has resulted in Local authorities looking at where cuts and savings can be made. 

Next year SLC is looking at a budget gap in excess of £20 million. The impact of this on the Education sector has yet to be confirmed but the government has pledged that teacher and support assistant jobs will be protected. 

A number of proposals have been put forward and these include cuts to school librarians, summer play schemes, specialist support provision, transport, how supply cover is allocated as well as cuts to the per child allowance that makes up the school’s budget. Undoubtedly the impact of such cuts will be felt in our school but we will work with SLC and our parent body to minimise this as much as we can. 

There was a consultation period for all stakeholders and once we have confirmed proposals we will hopefully have a clearer idea of what cuts will be made. 

St. Bride’s 50th Anniversary Celebrations

The school session 23/24 marks the 50th anniversary of St. Bride’s Primary and as we move into the second half of the year we will begin to focus on how this can be celebrated in an appropriate way. 

We will mark the occasion with a number of events including a Mass, a Family fun day and an open afternoon. We will be looking to our current pupil council to get the ideas from our pupils and of course remain open to suggestions from all other stakeholders in shaping how we mark this. 

Sadly a large number of the schools older artefacts were lost in the fire that destroyed the original building so we will be reaching out to past pupils and families to help us to build up a clear picture of what it may have been like to be a pupil over the last 50 years. 

Pupil Council 

You may have seen from the communication from the school that the newly formed pupil council have already been ensuring that the pupil voice is heard. We have adapted the morning routine to allow pupils to come in and have 10 minutes of play before lining up and I am happy to report that so far this has been going very well. 

The pupil council have a number of suggestions and priorities that they would like to address and will meet with a member of the SLT regularly to try and action these where we can. 

Trim Trail
The ongoing saga of the playground equipment is hopefully due to come to an end as Sportsafe revisit the school on the 12th of December to finalise the repairs to the infant tower and bridge. 

ICT Refresh
We have been notified that some of the school IT equipment will be “refreshed” in March 2024. This process will see most of the remaining desktops being moved out of the school and replaced with a combination of laptops and chromebooks. These provide greater portability in the classroom and are easier for a number of the children to navigate too. There will be minimal disruption to ICT access and learning will not be interrupted. 

5. AOCB
5.1 Update from SLC on car park.

There was a Council meeting about the speeding and car parking in general across Bothwell. At this meeting it was said that they would come back to the Cllrs in October 2023 about these matters but never did so the Cllrs will ask the council again. 

Cllr McCreary has noticed that the school does not even have a ‘school sign’ and a sign like this may not cost very much. He said that they will push to see if a full assessment can be done but there is not much money available so we cannot expect much. Cllr McCreary sits on the community safety forum and reported that speeding in South Lanarkshire is down 50%.

It was said that one is discouraged from walking to school along Fallside road with a small child which goes against the green agenda. 

Cllr McCreary thinks we need to be preventative rather than reactive. Cllr Dempsey mentioned how from the 11th December SLC will be able to enforce no pavement parking. 

5.2 Cost of school photographs

It was raised again how expensive the school photographs are- particularly £75 for four digital images. Mrs Cleland said she will speak to the photographer, Maureen Bell. The school use Maureen as she is local and has been taking photos for the school for a long time. The school has had quotes from other companies which are more expensive. It was discussed how timing is perhaps an issue as they were issued very close to Christmas. Mrs Cleland it might be helpful to ask Maureen to come slightly earlier in the year.  
6. Date of next meeting
5th February 7pm. 
